

2 Daly Avenue Ottawa ON Canada K1N 6E2

Tel: (613) 232-8407 Fax: (613) 564-4428 Email: office@odysseytheatre.ca www.odysseytheatre.ca

July 14, 2021

Ms. Cindy O'Neil A/Treasurer Zonta Club of Ottawa c/o: cindy.m.oneil@gmail.com

Dear Cindy,

On behalf of everyone at Odyssey Theatre, please accept our sincere thanks and appreciation for the very kind donation from the Zonta Club for Odyssey Theatre.

We fully expected to be back in Strathcona Park this year and were looking forward to partnering with you on our Preview Night. Nevertheless, we are hard at work on a number of online theatre performances and events. In particular, we are offering workshops for youth and children, and are in the midst of script workshops this month for our audio fictional Podcast series, *The Other Path*, which will air this fall.

We are pleased to apply your donation to our month-long Youth Theatre Apprenticeship program which is taking place online in August. We are in the midst of auditions and expect twelve high school students from across the region, will participate in 12 free workshops with professional theatre artists, learning about acting, creation, design and directing. They will also create a performance for family and friends.

We are committed to offering youth with a interest in the arts and theatre, the opportunity to explore their creative potential. The support of Zonta for this program is very welcome and we are pleased to recognize Zonta's support on our web site, newsletter and other promotional materials.

I have attached an Income Tax Receipt for your donation.

Please pass on our very sincere thanks and appreciation to all the members of the Zonta Club for your support. Wishing you a very safe and healthy rest of your summer and fall.

Warmest regards,

John Forster

Chair, Odyssey Theatre